



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Extra ordinary meeting held on Tuesday 10th October 2017 on site at the old Fox and Hounds car park followed by a meeting in the Doctors Surgery, Stottesdon to discuss the proposed work on the car park.
Present: Cllrs D Young (who chaired the meeting), R Abbiss, S Crawford,                 D Ferguson.

Unitary Cllr Madge Shineton.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 6

Contractor: Gordon Cork

The Parish Council had arranged this meeting in order for the Contractor to explain the proposed works ‘on site’ to those present which he did and then all moved into the Dr’s Surgery for further discussion.
1. 
Apologies for absence: Cllr J Hill (prior appointment), C Smith (ill),                S Allen (away), H Barrett (ill). Apologies accepted.
2.
Declaration of Interests:

Unitary Cllr Shineton asked for it to be placed on record that she knew the Contractor but was in attendance ‘to observe’.

Clerk explained that this only affected Cllrs.

The Chairman asked for any views on the work at the old Fox and Hounds car park and the following questions/points were raised:

· Was there an alternative to using 'sleepers' – concrete panels but work was being carried out as cost effective as possible due to budget restraints

· Were there formal plans for the site - No as the work was very minimal but a photograph of how the sleepers will look was shown.
· The Party Wall Act 1996 was raised pointing out in the Act that neighbours should be given all details/plans of work to be carried out regarding land stability etc. One neighbour pointed out that they had had a survey carried out of their property when converting the roof space to a bedroom which confirmed their footings were sound.
· Claim of historical slippage on the bank to adjoining property.

· A number of concerns by a neighbour had been expressed to the planning authority during previous planning applications for a house noting the Party Wall Act. The landowner also claimed that they had also been in contact with the Parish Council for 17 years regarding the Party Wall Act. Clerk pointed out that this did not affect the PC until they became owners and therefore any previous correspondence would have been irrelevant to the Parish Council.
· Information obtained by an adjacent landowner was submitted regarding the Party Wall Act conditions. Clerk pointed out that she had made enquiries regarding this with the Solicitor and it was felt that this would not apply as the work was minimal.
· Suggestion made that the Parish Council could ask Shropshire Council for their list of approved contractors if necessary. This was not favoured by the adjoining landowner as it was felt that a Surveyor should be ‘independent’ of the PC and claimed that the PC worked 'hand in hand’ with SC. Clerk disputed this as it is mainly highways they deal with.
· An adjacent landowner objected to work commencing without assurances of stability of adjoining property and should work continue without resolution of points raised an injunction to stop the work would be applied for.

· General support for the car park project was expressed
· Another adjacent landowner expressed support for the work just commented regarding his late awareness of the meeting. Clerk pointed out that all the statutory rules/criteria had been met advertising this meeting which was on the PC website/noticeboards and in the Dr’s Surgery.
The Parish Council will have to seek quotes for a Surveyor and any additional costs will no doubt have to be added to the precept due to the Parish Council’s budget which will delay the commencement of the work.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.25pm.

Signed:  Chairman
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